## Network Traffic, Street Lighting and Transportation

Email: jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

**Eastern Division** 

Councillor J Dudgeon



Hydebank 4 Hospital Road Belfast BT8 8JL

Telephone: 0300 200 7893

Fax: (028) 9025 3220

Textphone number: 028 9054 0022 Email: Traffic.Eastern@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

www.infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

Being Dealt With By: Stephen McMeekin Direct Line: 028 9025 3017

Your Ref:

Our Ref: MT 72749-17

Date: 7 August 2017

Dear Councillor Dudgeon,

## SHAFTESBURY SQUARE / DONEGALL PASS - REMOVAL OF YELLOW LINES

Thank you for your email dated 3 July 2017 regarding the above matter.

I can confirm that the work to remove the yellow lines will be carried out as soon as resources permit.

Unfortunately until such times that this work can be carried out the parking restrictions will remain in force.

I trust this information is helpful and fully explains our position on this issue.

Yours sincerely,

Stephen McMeekin Traffic Manager

**Traffic Management 3** 

